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Dear Sir or Madam,


Thankyou for providing this opportunity to make a submission regarding discrimination against same-sex couples in the area of financial and work related entitlements and benefits.

I am a woman who is currently in a de facto relationship with another woman. In the context of this Inquiry, the issues which affect my partner and I the most at present are those relating to the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme (PBS) and Medicare.


My partner and I are both suffering from medical conditions which will require us to be taking prescription medicines, possibly for the rest of our lives. Currently, the PBS and Medicare safety net schemes do not recognise us as being a family. 

Apart from finding their definition of the word 'family' to be rather narrow and insulting, we feel that it is unfair that simply because we are not a heterosexual couple we are not counted as a couple by  the PBS safety net scheme. This means that we must each reach the safety net limit individually, which puts us at the financial disadvantage of having to pay twice as much as a heterosexual couple would before receiving the same benefits.

I am unable to see any reason for this, and so I feel that this is a case of discrimination against same-sex couples and their families. By changing the definitions of 'spouse' and 'de facto spouse'  as used by the PBS and Medicare to include same-sex couples, these inequalities could be removed.

Thankyou for considering my submission. I hope that this Inquiry will help to remove discrimination against same-sex couples from Commonwealth law.


Yours Sincerely,



Eva Battaglini

